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April 11th, 2018 

 

The Board of Trustees 

Howard University 

Washington, DC 20059 

 

Dear Members of the Board of Trustees of Howard University: 

 

This letter is to inform you of the results of the Full Faculty Senate vote on the “No 

Confidence” Resolution of the Faculty Senate Council, held from April 4th through April 10th, 

2018. 

 

Thirty percent of the 962 full-time Howard University Faculty members eligible to vote cast 

their ballots in this referendum as follows: 

 

• 61% of the Faculty voted “No Confidence” in President Wayne A.I. Frederick; 

• 52% of the Faculty voted “No Confidence” in Provost Anthony K. Wutoh;  

• 55% of the Faculty voted “No Confidence” in Executive Vice President and Chief 

Operating Officer Tashni-Ann Dubroy; 

• 61% of the Faculty voted “No Confidence” in the Executive Committee of the Board of 

Trustees.  

 

This is the largest known voter turnout by Howard University Faculty on any issue in many 

years.  The results are consistent with the April 2nd, 2018 vote of the Faculty Senate Council;  

the Council is the elected legislative body that represents Faculty within all academic units of 

the University. This outcome reflects the concurrence of the Faculty with the attached 

Resolution. 

 

We anticipate your response by Monday, April 23rd, 2018, specifically as it relates to leadership 

transition and changes as expressed in the Resolution. 

 

Sincerely, 

Howard University 

Faculty Senate Council  

 

cc: Howard University Faculty 

      Howard University Staff Organization 

      Jade Agudosi, President Howard University Student Association  

      Nadia Pinto, President Howard University Alumni Association 


